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August 19, 2015
12:00 p.m.
Meeting Minutes for Council Members Anna Lopez Brosche and Lori Boyer
Monday, August 17, 2015 at 3:00 p.m.

Topic: The meeting was held to exchange Public Service Grants documents

Location: Conference Room B, 4th Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall

Attendees  present:  CM Anna Lopez Brosche, CM Lori Boyer, CM Matt Schellenberg, CM John Crescimbeni, Ali Korman Shelton, A.G. Gancarski, John Snyder, Greg Pease, Laura Stagner, Phillip Peterson, Trista Straits, Jordan Elsbury, Sonia Johnson, Mark Annitto, Lakisha Williams, Anna Willis, Hal Hanston, Jeneen Sanders, Leann Krieg.  
Meeting convened: 3:02 p.m.

CM Anna Lopez Brosche opened the meeting clarifying the meeting purpose as the exchange of information and documents in connection with serving as the liaison for the Public Service Grants Council.

CM Boyer explained her extensive involvement in improving the Public Service Grants grant making process in her past role as Public Service Grants liaison.  She reviewed a matrix of challenges and solutions previously identified, some of which have been addressed.  In reviewing the matrix:  the process needs to be more structured and the grants compliance process needs to be less labor intensive for the grantees and the city staff; there have been discussions regarding issuing RFPs for awarding grants and the ordinance provides for such; and the desire is to have experienced staff with grant making or social service background to review applications. 

CM Schellenberg questioned the number of active board members who are tasked to review the grants which determined that 7 of 13 are active, which places a burden of work on very few board members.

Ali Korman Shelton suggested that CM Brosche seek to duplicate grant review models such as the Cultural Council model.  CM Crescimbeni and CM Boyer indicated that the Cultural Council model was considered as part of their work.  Other suggestions were a tiered approach, multi-year grants and a prescreening process.

CM Brosche adjourned the meeting at 3:30 p.m.  

Minutes: Minutes completed by Jeneen Sanders, ECA At-Large Group 1, on Wednesday, August 19, 2015.
cc:  
Council Members/Staff


Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary


Dana Farris, Chief, Legislative Services Division
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